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Dear Parents

I hope your child has settled well into the routine of their new class and enjoyed the first month of the autumn term. It has been such an unusual few weeks with so many of our normal activities unable to take place. Looking back on our Newsletter from this time last year it is clear to see the impact that COVID-19 has had on the day to day life of our school. 

As I have said several times before, I want to keep a balance whereby children and staff are kept as safe as possible, while at the same time there is a degree of ‘normality’ so children do not become anxious or find the new procedures to be totally overwhelming. We also have to create the best environment for the children’s learning to take place and we have been very encouraged by how well the children have settled into the new working routines. 

Parent / Teacher Interviews
With reports of COVID-19 cases on the rise and the large numbers of restrictions in place, we will be unable to conduct our normal parent / teacher interview which would have taken place in the middle of October. Instead we are going to send home a short mid-term written report which will give an overview as to how your child has settled into their new class. If the teacher feels it is appropriate, then she may follow up this report with a phone call and in the same way, please feel free to get in touch with your child’s teacher if you have any questions. 

ClassDojo has become an excellent communication tool between teachers and parents and this has led to regular interactions taking place on an almost daily basis. Such communication, along with this mid-term report, should provide parents with an appropriate overview of how their child is progressing both academically and socially. 

All being well, we will be able to conduct our second round of parent / teacher interviews in February. 
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Parent Governors

As I mentioned on ClassDojo, we are looking for two Parent Representatives for our school’s Board of Governors. The link to further information and nomination forms can be found on the school’s website at https://www.brownleeprimary.org/board-of-governors
The closing date for nominations is Tuesday 13th October. 
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Harvest 
Unfortunately, we are unable to hold our normal harvest assembly this year as this would involve bringing the whole school together. We do plan, however, to put a table in the outer foyer on Thursday 15th and Friday 16th October if you would like to make any donations of tinned or non-perishable food items to the Lisburn Food Bank. Your children can drop these off on entering the school or shortly afterwards. If parents are dropping off items at any time, please respect social distancing if anyone else is in the foyer at the same time. 
PTA News

The PTA will be in touch shortly to let you know of any fundraising plans over the next few months. I want to thank the PTA for all their support during the lockdown period and for their continued support by supplying additional funding for class requisitions. 

IT Equipment

Over the next few weeks we will be updating a lot of our IT equipment. We are replacing all our old interactive white boards with new Promethean active panels which are basically large 75” touch screen computers. In addition, we have ordered another class set of iPads for the children to use and this will mean we will have over 60 iPads available for the children to use throughout the school. There has been no specific funding for these resources so we have purchased them from our school budget and monies raised from various fundraising activities over the past few years.  
Half Term 

Our October half term will take place from Monday 26th October – Friday 30th October. School re-opens on Monday 2nd November.
If further information becomes available during this month I will keep you informed through ClassDojo. 

Yours sincerely

Colin Elliott

 Principal
“A school where the individual is valued in a supportive and safe environment where everyone’s learning experience is celebrated.”











